
Minutes for Parkside Junior High PTO 

February 9, 2012 

 
In attendance: Joe Lorenz, Val Farmer-Dougan, Stephanie Gillam, Dan Lamboley 

 

Secretary’s Report:  Joe motioned and Stephanie seconded to approve the November and December, 2011 minutes.  

 

President’s report: None  

 

Principal’s report: The Unit 5 Techs have looked at the monitors and are getting software ready for the school to 

use. 

 

 Core team meetings will happen on 2/16. During these meetings the goal is to develop a mission 

or vision statement for PJHS.  There is a need for consensus on the direction that PJHS goes in 

terms of curriculum, discipline, etc., and this should be consistent with this mission statement. 

Volunteers will be needed to sit in on this meeting starting at noon. 

 

 Transportation issues were discussed, as was the late start program. 

 

Treasurer’s report:  The bill for the heart monitors for PE has been paid. Several student welfare items were also 

covered. Finally $450 was given to the front office to replace the popcorn fund. The cost of the 

ISAT snacks are coming up (3/6-3/9) 

 

 The insurance policy has been paid for the year; this covers liability but not theft of funds. Joe 

recommends that we add theft insurance, and will contact Eric Bush to see the cost of this 

additional coverage.  

 

Hospitality: Awards night is on May 15th from 6-8 pm. We will need to provide cookies and drinks.  

 

Pack the Place: Pack the Place made a $900 profit; we were aiming for $600. Way to go! 

 

Popcorn Fridays Popcorn Fridays are going very well. 

 

Old Business:  None 

 

New Business: New officers will be needed for the Vice President and Secretary positions. 

 

Next Meeting.  The next meeting will be held Thursday, March 9th at 6:30 pm.  

 

Motion to adjourn was made by Val, seconded by Joe and unanimously approved t 7:47. 

 

Respectfully submitted 

Val Farmer-Dougan, PTO secretary 


